CHAIR’S PANEL 15.09.06 at 5.00pm

Present:
Cllr. Christina Smith-Haynes


Cllr  Greg Titcombe


T. Nicholl 


E. Smith


R. Collins

1.
KET/2006/0654    -
Proposed double garage at 6 Rectory Hill, Cranford

The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  

Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  Members were advised that the plans had been amended from what was a much larger garage to a standard size double garage.  Members asked about materials and were advised that a condition is proposed to request submission of materials.  Members were advised that the site was curtilage to a listed building and in a conservation area but well screened from public view.  Not all development was built of stone and traditionally secondary buildings would not be built of stone.  Members indicated that they wished a condition to be imposed that the proposal be built of stone.  TN advised that such a condition was not necessary and was unreasonable and should not be applied.  Members decided that this being the case, the application should be determined by Committee.

2. KET/2006/0674    – 
Proposed link from garage to house and dormer window to garage at 11 Gainsborough Avenue, Kettering

The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  Members did not consider that this application needed to go to Committee

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers.

3.
KET/2006/0692 -  dwelling land adjacent 25 Wood Street, Geddington


The Panel were shown the Officer’s Report, plans, and photos from the file.  They also read the comments of Geddington Parish Council.  Taking into account that outline planning permission has already been granted for a dwelling on this site the Panel agreed that the application could be delegated to officers.
4.
KET/2006/0758    -
Conservatory at 68 Old Gorse Way, Mawsley
The Panel were shown the plans, Officer’s Report and photos from the site.  The proposal was explained.  They read the third party comments.   The Members did not consider that the development would lead to any amenity issues and given its minor nature the Panel agreed that the application could be delegated to officers.
The meeting closed at 5.45pm
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